
         

 

 

 

 

April 19, 2013 

 

 

NOTICE GRANTING REQUEST TO EXTEND TIME FOR RESPONSE 

(Responses to Petition for Administrative Review now due May 1, 2013) 

 

 

Re: In the Matter of the Application of Sean McNamara d/b/a Bellingham Water Taxi, 

Docket TS-121253 (consolidated) 

 

In the Matter of the Application of Pacific Cruises Northwest d/b/a San Juan 

Cruises, Docket TS-121395 (consolidated) 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On March 26, 2013, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) entered Order 03 – Initial Order Granting Application(s) With Conditions.   

 

On April 15, 2013, Island Mariner Cruises filed with the Commission a petition for 

administrative review.  In accordance with WAC 480-07-825, responses to petitions for 

administrative review are due within 10 days.  In this case, the deadline for other parties 

to respond would normally be Thursday, April 25, 2013. 

 

On April 16, 2013, Pacific Cruises Northwest filed a request for extension of time to file 

its response because its attorney was out of town.  Pacific Cruises Northwest asked the 

Commission to extend the filing deadline until Wednesday, May 1, 2013. 

 

Pacific Cruises Northwest’s request is reasonable.  None of the other parties objected to 

extending the deadline or indicated any prejudice would occur if we grant the request.  

Therefore, the request is granted. 

 

  



NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN That the deadline for filing responses to Island 

Mariner Cruises’ petition for administrative review is extended from April 25, 2013, 

to May 1, 2013. 

 

 

 

DENNIS J. MOSS 

Administrative Law Judge 


